

Fwd: Weed Board Update

1 message

McDonald, Mack <mmcdonald@sanjuancountyut.gov> To: Rosa Vargas <rvarqas@sanjuancounty.org>

Fri, May 2, 2025 at 11:08 AM

Sincerely,

Mack McDonald Chief Administrative Officer



P.O. Box 9 117 South Main Street #221 Monticello, Utah 84535

Office: (435) 587-3225 Cell: (435) 459-1054

mmcdonald@sanjuancountyut.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: "This transmission (including any attachments) may contain confidential information, privileged material (including material protected by the attorney-client or other applicable privilege), or constitute non-public information. Any use of this information by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender and delete this information from your system. Use, dissemination, distribution, or reproduction of this transmission by unintended recipients is not authorized and may be unlawful."

----- Forwarded message ------

From: McDonald, Mack <mmcdonald@sanjuancountyut.gov>

Date: Fri, May 2, 2025 at 12:48 AM Subject: Re: Weed Board Update

To: Maughan, Lori maughan@sanjuancountyut.gov

I spoke with Frank earlier this week and he mentioned those members who are up are willing to renew and he was going to get me letters of interest to renew. The process is that the weed board goes through their process and then the chair sends a recommendation to the Commission to reappoint those individuals or we start soliciting for new volunteers to join the board. Once we have that, then we take it to the Commission for actual approval or appointment following our ordinance for appointing board members. With your email, Zach, Charlie and Cade are up for renewal which I can place on the Consent Agenda for Tuesday to be approved. No need to track this, the Commission meeting minutes are the record for official appointment and then Rosa updates the website once it is approved in Commission Meetings. The minutes of the Weed Board are the historical record as well and Frank could have looked at that for tenure/expiration. Those are on our website so the transparency and historical record is there. Where Frank oversee's this, he should have been tracking this all along and then our website backs it up. https://sanjuancountyut.gov/meetings?date_filter%5Bvalue%5D%5Bmonth%5D=11&date_filter%5Bvalue%5D%5Bday%5D=2&date_filter%5Bvalue%5D%5Byear%5D=2024&date_filter_1%5Bvalue%5D%5Bmonth%5D=6&date_filter_1%5Bvalue%5D%5Bday%5D=1&date_filter_1%5Bvalue%5D%5Byear%5D=2025&field_microsite_tid=621&field_microsite_tid=1=All

Sincerely,

Mack McDonald Chief Administrative Officer